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To provide busy parents with practical 
ways to promote school readiness, parent 
involvement, and more effective parenting. 
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.  With great urgency in her voice and dismay, she told him she was looking 

car, I love this chocolate cake, etc.  True love is seldom spoken and more often put into action.  
 when you touch someone's soul with a thought, a gesture, a simple shopping trip, a cup of tea.

FEBRUARY—THE MONTH OF LOVE 

Beverly Weikel, LCSW 
Mental Health Consultant 

Mary Louise Fanelli, LBS 
Behavioral Specialist 

Stacy Meredith, LPN 
Health and Development Manager 
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Do I Really Need to Brush My Teeth for 2 Minutes Twice a Day? 

Childhood obesity is at an all time high.  It can lead to diabetes, high blood pressure and high cholesterol. 
There may be no symptoms other than a child’s weight is above normal. Improving the entire family's diet 
and exercise habits is one of the best ways to achieve a healthy weight in children. 

Childhood Obesity  

Most dental problems—like tooth decay, gum disease, 
and other common problems—are really preventable,  

If you brush for fewer than two minutes twice a day, you 
might not be cleaning your teeth thoroughly.  

When you brush your teeth, you’re not just supposed to 
get the outside surfaces, as in, the front of your teeth 
and sides closest to your cheeks. 

You’re also supposed to get the inside surfaces—the 
backs of your teeth and the sides of your molars closest 
to your tongue. You’re supposed to clean the chewing 
surfaces, too, along with the places where your teeth 
and gums meet. 

Research shows that brushing your teeth for two 
minutes leads to a greater reduction in plaque than 
brushing for one minute does.   

The answer to the question above is YES. Because 
when you spend less than 2 minutes, twice a day 
brushing your teeth, plaque remains and hardens into 
tartar, which can’t be removed by  toothbrushing . Your 
dentist will need to scrape it off. 
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Habits and lifestyles are established at an early age. It’s a common dental misconception 
that “baby teeth don’t matter.” Although permanent (adult) teeth usually replace primary 
(baby) teeth, ensuring that our children’s primary teeth are healthy by starting good habits 
early is essential.  
 
Primary teeth serve as little “placeholders” for the permanent teeth as they develop. Pri-
mary teeth should fall out on their own as the permanent teeth grow into their place. Any 
premature loss of primary teeth may lead to inadequate spacing for the permanent teeth to 
erupt. This can lead to costly orthodontic treatment.  

 
Another thing to be aware of is that although permanent teeth replace primary teeth, 
a tooth infection may disrupt the forming permanent tooth below the infection, which 
may deform the permanent tooth.  
 
We all want what’s best for our children. It is important that we help them establish 
healthy habits early in life by teaching them good oral hygiene, helping them feel 
safe at the dentist by bringing them early on, and making nutritious food and drink 
choices.  

 
 
Every February, we are reminded about the importance of establishing good oral healthcare practices with our 

to this effort which is spearheaded by the ADA (American Dental Association).   
 

Health 

 
 
Jessica Brennan, Public Health Dental Hygiene Practitioner, has been with the 

St. Luke’s Hometown Primary Care & Dental accepts Medicaid. For 
more information, contact the clinic at (570) 645-1950.  

A Focus On “The Purpose of Baby Teeth”  
By Dr. Soumaya Bendjilali 
Dentist at St. Luke’s Hometown Primary Care & Dental  

Angela Morgan, Community Health, Geisinger St. Luke’s 1(484) 658-4022 or 
email at angela.morgan@sluhn.org. 

February is National Children’s Dental Health Month 

mailto:angela.morgan@sluhn.org
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Things you need to know—all in on place!

 

Please make sure we do, so that 
you receive important text and e-
mail messages regarding your 
child’s center.  

We use an automated message 
system to alert families and staff when the centers or 
the Program are closed due to inclement weather or 
other emergencies.  

It is very important to keep your emergency con-
tact information accurate and up-to-date. As long 
as we have a current cell phone number, and/or an e-
mail address, we can send you an automated mes-
sages. 

We also use this message system to inform and re-
mind families of other important Program and center 
events. 

 
 

Monday, February 26th 
at 9:30 AM 

Main Office & Zoom 

 

FINANCE Committee Meeting 
Thursday, February 8 at 9:30 AM 

Main Office & Zoom ___________________ 

Program Strategic Planning 
Committee Meeting 

Friday,  February 16 at 10:00 AM 
Main Office & Zoom 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Monday, February 19th

 Holiday Closing 

The month of February is 
 
 

PARENT/TEACHER 
CONFERENCES/Home Visits 

Check your child’s Communication Folder 
for the date of your conference. 

 

All decisions regarding the emergency 
closing or delay of either a specific center(s) or  Pro-
gram-wide will be made with your child’s safety and 
well-being as our primary concern. The cancellation 
or delay will be aired on the stations below: 

. 
WMGH 
WPPA 
T102 

WPAM  
WNEP TV 

Tamaqua 
Pottsville 
Pottsville 
Pottsville 
Scranton 

FM 105.5 
AM 1360 
FM 101.9 
AM 1450 

Channel 16 
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Date:  _________________ 

Enrolled Family:  ___________________________  Enrolled Child’s Name:  _______________________________ 

Referred Family: ____________________________  Child Name:  __________________  DOB:  _______________ 

Telephone Number:  _________________________  Best time to call:   ❑ Morning    ❑ Afternoon 

This family is interested in the following center: 

❑ Fountain Springs ❑ Mahanoy City ❑ Pottsville ❑ Pottsville 2  

❑ Saint Clair ❑ Sch. Haven ❑ Shenandoah ❑ Tamaqua 

Early Years, Child Development, Inc.’s newsletter is distributed monthly. If you are a non-profit Schuylkill County agency that is offering a free 
service that you feel our families might be interested in or benefit from and would like an announcement placed in our newsletter please let 
us know by the 10th of the previous month.  You can send your event to: 

kwolfe@childdevelop.org  

mailto:kwolfe@childdevelop.org?subject=NEWSLETTER%20EVENT

